

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road, Chorley, Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07860030339 Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 16.3.18

We finish for Easter on Friday, 23rd March at 2.15pm and re-open on Monday, 9th April.

Easter Bingo

It was a great night at the Easter Bingo on Wednesday. Thank you to everyone who came and we raised £626 which will be used to benefit all the children in school.

Easter Service

Parents/Guardians are invited to our Easter Service in Church on Thursday, 22nd March at 11.00am. The service is being led by Year 5 but everyone is most welcome.

Nursery - Friday 23rd March

Next Friday we are offering afternoon children to attend the morning session if you prefer. As we finish at 2.15pm it will enable them to have their full 3 hour session.

Dodgeball

All Saints' teams have recently taken part in two Dodgeball competitions, the first at **Southlands on Wednesday 7th March** and the second at **St Michael's Academy on Monday 12th March**.

The Southlands competition involved six local primary schools and the St Michael's competition was much bigger, involving sixteen primary schools. The format for both competitions was the same: each match was decided by the best of three games. We won some games and we lost some games, but were not lucky enough to be in the medals for either competition. However, we did have lots of fun, we tried our hardest, and our Dodgeballs skills got better. Well done to our teams for representing our school – Kacper, Macie, Daniel, Jenna, Naomi, Lewis, Davis, Charlie, Leo, Madison & Casey.

Parent Workshop

Parents/Carers of children in Reception are invited to an Easter Workshop on Tuesday, 20th March at 2.30pm.

Easter Lunch

The Kitchen are making Easter lunch on Wednesday, 21st March. It is £2.20 for children not receiving a free meal.

Non-Uniform - Friday, 23rd March

We are having a non-uniform day next Friday, 23rd March to raise money for School Funds and asking for a donation of £1.

Homework Projects

Parents/Carers are invited into school on Thursday, 22nd March from 3.00pm to look at the homework projects.

Year 1 Parents Evening

The postponed Parents Evening for Year 1 will be on Thursday, 19th April 3.20-6.00pm. Appointments will be available to book online from Monday or you can ask Mrs Walters to make you an appointment if you don't have access.

The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Perseverance'
Philippians 4:13

'I can do all things through him who strengthens me'

Clubs for Spring 2 half term

Monday – Homework, Y4/5/6 Volleyball Club
Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, Y3/4/5 Football Club, KS2 Choir Club
Wednesday – Homework, Y4/5 Tag Rugby Club, Y2/3 Circuit Training
Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y5 ICT Club, Y1/2 Gymnastics Club
Friday – Homework

Year 6 Boosters will continue on a Tuesday and Thursday until 10/5/18

Attendance – The Magic 97

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

The averages: Week 1 – 92.4%, Week 2 – 82.4%, Week 3 – 70.4%, Week 4 – 78.7%

The winning class is Year 3 with 90.3% of children making The Magic 97

Morning Preparation

We would like to ask parents/carers to ensure that their children arrive at school in the morning with everything they need for the day. Where possible encourage your child to be more independent such as remembering to bring into school all required items eg, **lunch box, school bags PE kits, swimming kits, ukuleles** etc. Children can become anxious waiting for these items to arrive.

Recycling of Batteries

There is a box under the TV in the main entrance for used batteries.

Lunchtime Award

Leighton Y, Rec Hannah C, Y2 Charlie G, Y6

PE Kit

Your child must have a full PE Kit in school at all times. PE is a compulsory part of the school curriculum. Can you please ensure your child has suitable shorts/tracksuit bottoms/T-shirt and pumps/trainers to wear. Shorts and T-shirts can be purchased from school.

Earrings cannot be worn for PE and can no longer be taped over; children need to remove their own earrings or parents must remove before they come to school.

Y3 Assembly

Thank you to Year 3 for their superb class assembly this week. The children have been practicing really hard which showed in their performance. Thank you to everyone who attended we are sure you are as proud of them as we are.

Date	Event	Details
21.3.18	Primary Quiz Final	5.45pm at Southlands
22.3.18	Easter Service in Church	11am
23.3.18	School Closes for Easter	2.15pm
9.4.18	School Re-opens	8.50am (8.00am for Breakfast Club)
17.4.18	KS1 Disco	3.15-5.15pm
19.4.18	KS2 Disco	3.15-5.30pm
24.4.18	Y2 Trip to Cobble Hey Farm	Please return permission slip & payment
3.5.18	INSET Day	
4.5.18	Y4/5 Gangsta Granny, Preston Guild Hall	Please return permission slip & payment
7.5.18	May Day Bank Holiday	
25.5.18	School Closes for Half Term	3.15pm